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Benalla Art Gallery
Free Art School

Classes are fully subscribed but you can 
still enjoy the exhibition

Revolutionary Visions of Women 
Until 21 February 2016

Amanda Marburg: Fairy Tale Art Space 
26 November 2015 - 28 February 2016

Tel. (03) 5760 2619
www.benallaartgallery.com

BPACC
Peter Pan Christmas Production 
9 December 2pm

Please check the website for theatre 
and cinema session details.

Tel. (03) 5762 5515 
www.bpacc.com.au

Council Meetings
Council meetings are open to the public.

Council Meeting  
25 November 2015 
Planning & Development Committee 
2 December 2015 
Finance & Operations Committee 
9 December 2015 
Benalla Art Gallery Special  
Committee 5.30pm, 10 December, 
Benalla Art Gallery

Meetings are held in the Civic Centre,  
13 Mair St Benalla from 6pm. Agendas 
are available at the Customer Service 
Centre or www.benalla.vic.gov.au

Local Law on display
The Council is reviewing its Community 
Local Law and is asking the 
community for feedback on proposed 
amendments.

The proposed Local Law 2016 can be 
viewed at www.benalla.vic.gov.au or 
at the Customer Service Centre at 1 
Bridge Street East, Benalla.

Feedback should be submitted by 5pm 
on 17 December 2015. 

Upcoming Events
Sir Edward “Weary” Dunlop  
Learning Centre: Writers’ Corner  
25 November 5pm. Story Time Fridays 
at 10.30am. For more library events, visit 
hclc.vic.gov.au 
Baddaginnie Opportunity Store  
28 November 9am-1.30pm 
Benalla Aviation Museum 
29 November 9am-3pm

To find out more and list your community 
event for free, visit www.benalla.vic.gov.au

Message from the Mayor

Community Plan workshop
A hands-on workshop was held on 
Monday 16 November to brainstorm the 
possibilities for the future as part of the 
Community Plan process.

Participants identified some of the 
challenges facing the rural city and shared 
some ideas about how to address them.

Areas covered included the environment, 
climate change, an ageing demographic, 
retaining business and improving 
business diversity and education.

The workshop was attended by members 
of the Community Plan Project Steering 
Committee and other community 
representatives from across different sectors, 
with strong representation from rural areas.

Twin Prism Consulting has been engaged 
to develop the Community Plan with 

guidance from the Community Plan Project 
Steering Committee and support from 
community champions and Council staff.

For more information contact the 
Community Development team on  
(03) 5760 2600.

Advocacy means speaking up for the 
interests of the community to get a 
better result.

There are many areas where the Council 
advocates for our community’s interests to be 
represented across every level of government 
and as many sectors as possible.

The Council works closely with the 
North East Local Government Network, 
representing the 12  Councils in the 
Hume Region, and the Municipal 
Association of Victoria, representing the 
79 Councils in the state, which are our 
peak bodies. They negotiate with the 
State Government about many important 
issues that affect communities, such as 
regional planning and infrastructure.

We develop close relationships with our local 
State and Federal members so that they can 
advocate on our behalf in Parliament.

We are energetic in seeking funding 
for vital capital infrastructure projects. 
Over the past ten year period this has 
led to us securing $24,289,610 in grants 
from State and Federal Governments for 
capital projects. We are able to do this in 
part because of our strong relationships 
with Regional Development Victoria, 
Regional Development Australia and the 
various Ministers and their departments 
in charge of local government and 
infrastructure programs.

We also speak up on issues that concern 
our community such as family violence. 
We advocated for Benalla Rural City to 
be part of the Bsafe alarm trial and we 
coordinated the Family Violence Forum 
with Australian of the Year Rosie Batty 
earlier this year. 

We have also acted on road safety. Our 
leadership around the Midland Highway 

recently resulted in commitments from 
VicRoads to improve the road’s safety 
infrastructure.

Another avenue for advocacy is the 
North East Victoria Tourism Board, of 
which we were a founding member in 
2010. We have our new tourism brand 
Enjoy Benalla at the Victorian Regional 
Living Expo and at tourism events in 
Melbourne.

Cr Margaret Richards, Acting Mayor

BENALLA
ART GALLERY

Building a better 
Benalla Rural City

The Infrastructure team’s seasonal work 
program of repair and maintenance works 
to the sealed road network is now in 
progress.

Maintenance of the Council’s 535km 
of sealed roads is planned using the 
Council’s inspection monitoring system 
and requests made by the public.

Aquatic Centre closed 26 November 2015

The Benalla Aquatic Centre will be closed 
on Thursday 26 November and Friday 27 
November due to necessary works to be 
carried out by North East Water to sewerage 
infrastructure. Mair Street will be closed 
between the Aquatic Centre and Church 
Street for the duration of the works. Check 
the Aquatic Centre’s facebook page at 
facebook.com/benallaymca for updates.

Community member Pat Claridge makes 
a point at the workshop

Domestic Wastewater 
Management Plan
 

The Council is seeking input into the Draft Domestic Wastewater Management Plan, 
which identifies how the community, Council and water agencies can work together 
to make sure what goes down our sinks, showers and toilets doesn’t cause harm to 
our health, environment or waterways. Copies of the Draft Plan, and the Issues Paper 
that supports the Plan, can be found at www.benalla.vic.gov.au or the Customer 
Service Centre.

Comments are to be made in writing and posted to the Council,  
PO Box 227, Benalla, VIC, 3672 or by email to  
council@benalla.vic.gov.au,  
by 5pm, Friday  
24 December 2015.

enjoybenalla.com.au

Australia Day 
nominations
 

Nominations for Australia Day awards 
close Tuesday 1 December 2015.  Forms 
are available from www.benalla.vic.gov.au, 
the Customer Service Centre, and the Sir 
Edward “Weary” Dunlop Learning Centre.

Council meetings
Council meetings are open to the public.

Meetings are held in the Civic Centre,
13 Mair St, Benalla from 6 pm.

Agendas are available at the Customer 
Service Centre or www.benalla.vic.gov.au
Finance and Operations Committee
Wednesday 7 February 2018

Council Meeting 
Wednesday 14 February 2018

Planning and Development Committee 
Wednesday 28 February 2018

Meet our Councillors by visiting
wwww.benalla.vic.gov.au

Facebook.com/BenallaRuralCity

Twitter.com/BenallaRuralCty

Sir Edward ‘ Weary ’
Dunlop Learning Centre
Every Wednesday
2pm: Sit and Knit.
Every Friday
10.30am: Story Time.
Thursday 8 February
10am: Weavers and Spinners.
Tuesday 13 February
2pm: Author visit
with travel writer Linda Bootherstone.
Wednesday 14 February
Library Lover’s Day.
Thursday 15 February
11am: Book Chat.
Tuesday 20 February
10.30am: Author visit
with Jeremy Scott.
Thursday 22 February
10am: Weavers and Spinners.
Wednesday 28 February
5pm – 6pm: Writer’s Corner.
For more details phone the 
Benalla Library on 03 5762 2069.

BPACC/Benalla Cinema
Homage to Pavarotti and Sutherland 
in Opera and Song:
11am, Wednesday 14 March 2018
Cinema Live: King Lear – From 
Shakespeare’s Globe
11am, Wednesday 21 March 2018
1.30pm, Sunday 25 March 2018
Check website for cinema screenings
(03) 5762 5515
www.bpacc.com.au

Benalla Art Gallery
Exhibition:
Rona Green: Champagne Taste and 
Lemonade Pockets
Until 4 March, 2018
Exhibition: The Botany of Desire
Until 18 March, 2018

For more details phone the Gallery on 
(03) 5760 2619
www.benallaartgallery.com.au 

Concrete jobs boost

February Topic Location Cost
Wednesday 
14 February 
10am – 12noon

Business
Planning
Essentials

Benalla
Library $20

Tuesday
20 February 
1pm – 3pm

Facebook
for Business
(beginners)

Benalla
Library $20

Wednesday 
21 February 
12noon – 5pm

Monthly
Business
Mentoring

Benalla
Library

FREE
Bookings 
essential

For more information and to book, visit 
www.benalla.vic.gov.au

February Business Events 

The State Government last week announced that a 
$60 million precast concrete manufacturing facility 
will be built in Benalla, creating 400 new jobs.

The site of the new facility will be 270 Murray Road. 
It will be operated by local businesses and will supply 
components to major Victorian infrastructure projects, 
including the West Gate Tunnel project.

A new 700 metre rail siding will be built along the 
existing rail line in Benalla to provide a direct link 

between the precast facility and Melbourne.

Construction of the facility is due to commence in 
March 2018 and be operational from October 2018.

An information session for local businesses to gain 
insight into the West Gate Tunnel project will be held 
on Thursday 22 February 2018 from 4pm – 6pm at 
BPACC.

To register and for further information visit
www.benalla.vic.gov.au

Community Grants now open

Does your community group have a great idea for a local 
event or to improve facilities and services for the local 
community?

The Council’s 2018 Community Grants program is now 
open. Find out about current grant opportunities by 
attending the free information session on how to prepare, 
plan and write a successful Community Grant application.

The Community Grants information session will be held on 
Wednesday 28 February at the Sir Edward ‘Weary’ Dunlop 
Learning Centre from 6pm – 8pm.

For further information and to register your interest email 
council@benalla.vic.gov.au or phone 03 5760 2600.

For guidelines and further information visit
www.benalla.vic.gov.au

Lake Benalla Drawdown

Water in Lake Benalla is being lowered over the coming 
months in an effort to help manage the invasive Cabomba 
weed that can be detrimental to native aquatic animals and 
the lake.

The drawdown began last week and is expected to last for 
up to 8 weeks depending on the weather. 

The lake drawdown has been requested by the Goulburn 
Broken Catchment Management Authority (GMCMA) and 
has been scheduled to fi t into the hottest part of the year, to 
get the best result, and also around the breeding season of 
the resident platypus.

For more information visit www.benalla.vic.gov.au

Street Art set to reach new heights 

The State Government last week announced funding of 
$125,000 for the 2018 Wall to Wall Festival which will 
continue to establish Benalla as the street art capital of 
Australia.

Now in its fourth year, Wall to Wall 2018 will reach new 
heights with artists transforming silos in Goorambat.

This year’s Festival will also feature temporary, infl atable 
sculptures and a virtual reality street art simulator, giving 
viewers a perspective of what it feels like to be a spray 
paint artist.

Wall to Wall 2018 will be held from 9 – 12 March 2018.

For further information visit www.benalla.vic.gov.au


